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May 6, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott,
This letter transmits an ordinance that updates, consolidates and clarifies the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review’s procedures for administration of permit fees and financial guarantees in King County Code Titles 27 and 27A. These code amendments implement the “Proviso Report: DPER Financial Policies Protocol,” dated October 30, 2015, that was reported to the County Council (2015-RPT0157).  The report was prepared in response to a proviso in the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance 17941, Section 85, Page 2.
In 2011, the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER) began replacing hourly charges for permits with fixed fees.  By January 1, 2014, all DPER permitting services were subject only to fixed fees.  The completion of this transition has rendered the current public rule FIN-11-1-1, “Financial Policies Protocol,” largely outdated because ninety-five percent of its text is devoted to obsolete policies and procedures, permitting systems that have been replaced and the organizational structure of the former DDES.  The code amendments in this ordinance will consolidate the still-relevant provisions of the current public rule with existing sections of the King County Code.  The Code will be shortened and the public rule can be administratively rescinded.
This legislation provides the following public benefits:
· Promotes efficiency by simplifying the King County Code 

· Improves customer service by clarifying application of fee rules
· Consolidates and reduces regulations and will allow Public Rule FIN-11-1-1 to be rescinded

The ordinance furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of Fiscal Stewardship by implementing procedures that will result in sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.
K.C.C. Titles 27 and 27A are considered development regulations and, as such, a public hearing is required.  The public hearing will be advertised 30 days in advance, pursuant to K.C.C. 20.18.110.  A notice has been sent to the Washington state Department of Commerce.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents better understand DPER’s fee processes and structures.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Starbard, Director of Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0382.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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